B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 1st  August 2005

Present:
Julie Miller (Independent Member)

    (Chair)

Jim Hakewill (Borough Councillor)

Ruth Groome (Borough Councillor)

Gil  Rennie (Borough Councillor)

Gordon Shorley (Parish Member)

Mark Bower (Independent Member)

Lloyd Landry (Independent Member)

 (Independent Member)

Also Present:
Jonathan Eatough (Monitoring Officer)


Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

05.STA.1
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Jo Frier and Margaret Talbot.

05.STA.2
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 4th April 2005 be approved and signed by the Chair.

05.STA.3
MATTERS OF URGENCY


None.

05.STA.4
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.
05.STA.5
COMPREHENSIVE PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT 2005 - THE USE OF RESOURCES AND PROBITY AND PROPRIETY IN THE CONDUCT OF COUNCIL BUSINESS  (A1)


A report was submitted which advised members of the introduction of ethical considerations into the Comprehensive Performance Assessment.


It was noted that Kettering Borough Council had been judged to be a "good and improving" Council under the then new Comprehensive Performance Assessment regime in January 2004, and as a result of this assessment had benefited from a lighter touch audit and inspection regime and greater freedoms and flexibilities from central government. This, in turn, had led to reduced costs.


Members of the Committee were advised that the assessment process was now being reviewed and, for the first time, ethics and probity would now be included as key issues to be assessed.  It was noted that this may change the nature of future reports to the Standards Committee.  


Discussion was held on the draft self-assessment on the use of resources, and it was suggested that the Council could seek to work with other agencies, for example the Primary Care Trust, on an anti-fraud culture.


It was noted that any paper-based exercise should be kept clear, concise and easy to read in order to elicit the best chance of a good response.


Discussion was held on the number of national referrals to the Standards Board which were subsequently found to be of no consequence.  It was felt that such referrals impacted on the capacity of the Monitoring Officer to do other things.  It was suggested that training should be provided for members to understand why 70% of cases fail.  This training could be undertaken by a member of staff from the Standards Board, eg an Investigations Officer.

RESOLVED
that:


(i)
progress towards the completion of the self-assessment form as it related to the use of resources assessment be noted; and


(ii)
a short training session on Standards and Probity be given to members.

05.STA.6
REVIEW OF MEMBER COMPLIANCE (A2)


A report was submitted which provided an update for members about members' responsibilities in respect of the code of conduct, their register of interests and register of gifts and hospitality.

RESOLVED
that the information be noted.

05.STA.7
A GUIDE TO THE COUNCIL'S ETHICAL FRAMEWORK (A3)


A report was submitted which sought to obtain members' views about the updated booket "A Guide to the New Ethical Framework".


Draft copies of the booklet had been circulated and the Committee's thanks were extended to the Press Officer for her assistance in re-drafting the booklet.


In discussion on the draft booklet members felt that it was both useful and readable.  The Committee discussed the fact that some members were still confused by the term "prejudicial interest" and were still declaring "pecuniary" or "non-pecuniary" interests.   Members of the committee also expressed concern that in some cases members declared an interest and left the meeting room inappropriately, as they wished to exercise extreme caution when declaring an interest and therefore be "safe".


It was noted that this issue had been discussed by Helen Reyhill of the Standards Board as a matter for concern relating to the need to tap into the professional and local knowledge of councillors without infringing the Code.


Case studies were discussed in relation to the need to declare an interest, and it was felt that a summary of examples of case studies would be a useful inclusion in the new booklet.  It was noted that a website link to the Standards Board website was included quarterly in the Members' Information Bulletin.


Several minor drafting errors were noted, and it was agreed that the Monitoring Officer would undertake minor amendments.  It was noted that the inclusion of pictures and case studies would inevitably delay the publication of the booklet.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
 the updated booklet be noted and endorsed for printing and circulation following the inclusion of amendments to include a summary of case studies and illustrations; and


(ii)
members contact the Monitoring Officer with any further suggested amendments by the end of August 2005;


(iii)
it be noted that the booklet would be further updated as soon as any changes to the code are introduced;


(iv)
the newly-elected Ward Member for the Latimer Ward be given a copy of the draft booklet for comment; and


(v)
the Monitoring Officer e-mail all councillors to remind of the need to declare interests and to clarify the use of the terms "personal" and "prejudicial" interests.

05.STA.8
MEETING TIME


Members were asked to indicate their preferred meeting time.


RESOLVED
that meetings continue to commence at 7.00 pm.

05.STA.9
STANDARDS SUB-COMMITTEE


It was noted that the meeting of the Standards Sub-Committee due to take place at 7.00 pm on 1st August 2005 had been postponed.

05.STA.10
4TH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY


It was noted that the Monitoring Officer would attend the 4th Annual Assembly in September, and a short report would be given at the next meeting.

(The meeting started at 6.00 pm and ended at 7.55 pm)

Signed …………………………………

Chair

AI

(Standards Committee No. 1)

1.8.05

